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Buckley and Clark in Debate Monday in W&M Hall    Mobii Researcher to Lecture 
SA planners are expecting a 

big turnout for the Ramsey Clark- 
William F. Buckley, Jr., debate, 
Monday, April 9 in William and 
Mary Hall at 8 p.m. 

Tickets are 25 cents for W$M 
students, $1 for all others and 
are available at the William and 
Mary Hall box office. 

Buckley and Clark will debate 
"America's System of Justice." 

A panel which includes Timothy 
J. Sullivan of the Marshall-Wythe 
School of Law faculty; Larry 
Guenther, associate professor of 
sociology; law student Phyllis 
Harden; and John Pagan, a senior, 
will field questions to the 
principals following opening 
remarks, and a 5-10 minute rebut¬ 
tal by each. 

Plans for the debate are being 
made by Cornell Christiansen, 
president of the Student Associa¬ 
tion, and Donald A. Purdy, presi¬ 
dent of the senior class. They 
have described the debate as an 
attempt to "raise the level of 
public consciousness of the 
American system of justice." The 

Haigh Memorial 
Established 

Funds are being sought to 
provide a memorial to the late 
Andrew C. Haigh, chairman of the 
College's Music Department from 
1957-1960. 

Mr. Haigh, professor of music 
emeritus, died January 26 in a 
nursing home in Northern 
Virginia. 

At the time of his death it 
was announced that anyone wishing 
to honor his memory might do so 
in the form of a contriubtion to 
provide books for the Earl Gregg 
Swem Library. F. Donald 
Truesdell, chairman of the Music 
Department, was designated to 
coordinate this effort. 

In a recent announcement Mr. 
Truesdell announced a slight 
change and additional informa¬ 
tion on the memorial. "Few 
contributions have been made at 
this writing," stated Mr. 
Truesdell "and it is thought that 
many of Dr. Haigh's friends may 
not have received the informa¬ 
tion, and therefore we are striv¬ 
ing for wider publicity and at 
the same time, wish to announce 
a slight change and additional 
information." 

William C. Pollard, librarian, 
will now receive gifts directly. 
They should be made out to the 
College of William and Mary and 
designated for the Earl Gregg 
Swem Library A. C. Haigh Memorial 
Fund. 

"We hope," said Mr. Truesdell 
"to receive additional gifts to 
make possible the purchase of an 
old hand-written manuscript." 

Clark 

speakers are expected to cover 
the three major areas involved, 
crime, the courts and prisons. 

Clark, who was Attorney 
General during the Johnson admin¬ 
istration, is currently a member 
of the New York law firm of Paul, 
Weiss, Rifkind, Wharton and 
Garrison. 

Buckley 

Buckley is the author of the 
syndicated column, "On the 
Right," which is now carried in 
over 300 newspapers across the 
country. His weekly television 
show, "Firing Line," is heard 
over the Public Broadcast 
Service's network of 207 
stations. 

Warren W. Kaeding, senior 
research associate at the Mobil 
Chemical Company, will deliver 
two lectures as part of the cur¬ 
rent Applied Chemistry seminar 
being held on campus. 

Mr. Kaeding will discuss "The 
Petrochemical Industry - Its 
Impact on our Daily Lives" in a 
talk prepared for general audi¬ 
ences, Tuesday, April 10 in Room 
113 of the William Small Physical 
Laboratory at 8 p.m. 

"From Test Tube to Commercial 
Plant - the Synthesis of Phenol 
from Toluene" is more technical 
in content and will be given 
Monday, April 9 also in Room 113 
of William Small Physical 
Laboratory at 8 p.m. 

Mr. Kaeding received his Ph.D. 
from the University of 
California. 

The current series of lectures 
by outstanding people from indus¬ 
trial and government laboratories 
take up the role of chemistry in 
industry and government and its 
relation to economics, business 
and society. 

Religion Chairman Named 
Thomas M. Finn, currently 

editor-in-chief at G.K. Hall and 
Company, a scholarly publishing 
house in Boston, has been named 
the new chairman of the Depart¬ 
ment of Religion. 

Mr. Finn's appointment, effec¬ 
tive September 1, was announced 
today by George R. Healy, vice- 
president for academic affairs 
and is subject to approval by the 
Board of Visitors who will meet 
in May. Mr. Finn will succeed 
David L. Holmes, acting chairman 
of the Department of Relieion. 

Mr. Finn, who is 46 years old, 
received both the A.B. and the 
M.A. degrees from St. Paul's 
College, Catholic University, 
Washington, D.C. In 1960 he 
obtained the Th.L. degree and in 
1965 the Th.D. degree, both from 
the Catholic University of 
America. He did post-doctoral 
work at the Pacific School of 
Religion, Berkeley, California, 
and at the Graduate School of 
Theology of The University of the 
South, Sewanee, Tennessee. 

Prior to assuming his present 
position in publishing, Mr. Finn 
was assistant professor of early 

The William and Mary Concert 
Series will present James Kreger, 
cellist, Thursday, April 5 at 
8:15 p.m. in Phi Beta Kappa-Hall. 
Single admission $3. Tickets are 
on sale at the Campus Center and 
will be available at the Phi Beta 
Kappa box office the evening of 
performance. 

Thomas Finn 

Christian theology at St. Paul's 
College, Catholic University, and 
assistant professor of patristics 
at Syracuse University. 

Mr. Finn's general field of 
interest is classical and medi¬ 
eval Christian culture and civi¬ 

lization. He is the author of 
several books and articles on 
theological issues, the most 
recent being The Liturgy of 
Baptism in the Baptismal Instruc¬ 
tions of St. John Chrysostom, 
published by the Catholic Univer¬ 
sity of America Press. He was 
also editor of the series Guide 
to the Fathers of the Church  and 
a former contributor to the 
periodical. The Catholic World. 
He is a member of numerous pro¬ 
fessional societies, including 
the American Academy of Religion, 
the Society for the Scientific 
Study of Religion, and the 
American Association of 
Archivists. 

Mr. Finn will teach the intro¬ 
ductory courses in religion, the 
course in Christian origins, and 
the patristic and medieval 
courses in Christian history and 
theology. He will also introduce 
courses in religious ethics and 
in Roman Catholic studies. Mr. 
and Mrs. Finn, who have one 
daughter, currently live in East 
Bridgewater, Massachusetts. 

Funsten Elected to Post 

Herbert 0. Funsten, professor of physics, has been elected 
treasurer of the Southern Interstate Nuclear Board which wound 
up its annual meeting in Williamsburg on Wednesday. 

Don S. Smith of the State of Arkansas Public Service Commis¬ 
sion was elected chairman of the board, replacing Howard R. 
Drew of Texas. 
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Assistant professor Robert P. 
Maccubbin's annual column, 
"Unique Scribleriana Trans¬ 
ferred," appeared in the Fall, 
1972, issue of The Sariblerian. 

He has also co-authored and 
edited the "Inventory of the 
Library of William Nelson, Jr. 
of Yorktown, Virginia," Publica¬ 
tion #3 from the Botetourt 
Bibliographical Society (1972). 

On March 1, Mr. Maccubbin read 
a paper at the University of 
Delaware entitled "Sheridan's 
The Rivals:  Black and White vs. 
Color." 

George Steiner's address to 
the Ferguson Seminar in Publish¬ 
ing on March 23, 1972, with four 
replies to it by John Valentine 
Brian, Norman S. Fiering, John 
Freeman, and Leiand E. Warren, 
was published in the summer, 
1972, issue of Visible Language. 
Anyone wishing a reprint of 
Steiner's address and the replies 
can obtain one by contacting Mr. 
Maccubbin, English Department. 

C&<zt*<^. 
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Music 

Swem Library 

Federal and state legislation 
affecting public, school, and 
academic libraries will be the 
chief topic discussed at the 
annual spring meeting, Junior 
Members Round Table (JMRT), 
Virginia Library Association 
(VLA) on Saturday, April 7, in 
the Campus Center. 

Registration will begin at 
9 a.m. followed by the first 
session at 10 a.m. Luncheon will 
be served at 12 noon followed by 
a legislative workshop at 1 p.m. 
A JMRT business meeting at 

Use of Adair Courts 
Effective Tuesday, April 3, 

the lights on the Adair tennis 
courts will be turned on from 
dusk until 11 p.m. on nights when 
the weather permits. As is true 
during the daylight hours, the 
courts are for the use of College 
faculty, students, and staff 
only. When someone is waiting, 
players are urged to limit their 
play to an hour. 

Questions or suggestions on 
use of the courts should be taken 
to Chris Wallen, Adair building 
guard, or sent in writing to Joy 
Archer, acting chairman. Depart¬ 
ment of Physical Education for 
Women. 

As the spring weather grows 
warmer, the hours for night play 
can be expanded, if there is need 
for additional time for play. 

Below is a schedule of classes 
and practice hours for the 
courts: 

Monday and Wednesday 
Classes: 8 a.m.-12:30 p.m. 

1:05 -3:15 p.m. 
Varsity practice: 

3:15-6 p.m. 

Tuesday and Thursday 
Classes: 8 a.m.-12:30 p.m. 

2:05-3:15 p.m. 
Varsity practice: 

3:15-6 D.ID. 

Friday 
Classes: 11 a.m.-l p.m. 

The First Opera Workshop will 
present ensembles and solos in 
concert version at the Campus 
Center Ballroom, April 8, at 
8:15 p.m. The Workshop is made 
up of students in the studio of 
Robin Roark, augmented by 
additional singers and accom¬ 
panists who are invited to 
participate. 

The program will consist of 
selections from operas by Mozart, 
Puccini, Hoffman, Gershwin, 
Mennotti, and others. The public 
is cordially invited. There will 
be no charge for admission. 

Physics 
L. D. Roper from VPI5SU will 

speak on "A Physicist's Approach 
to the Nerve Excitation Problem" 
at a physics colloquium Friday, 
April 6 at 4:30 p.m. in Room 109 
of William Small Physical 
Laboratory. Coffee will be 
served in the conference room 
at 4 p.m. 
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2:15 p.m. will conclude the 
meeting. 

Sue Welch and Katherine Blue, 
assistant catalog librarians, are 
in charge of local arrangements 
for this meeting, which is open 
to the public. 

Beryl C. Roach began 
employment on the Swem staff 
April 2 as an order clerk, a 
newly created position in the 
Acquisitions Department. Mrs. 
Roach is a 1971 graduate of Mary 
Baldwin College. 

On days when either the men's 
or women's varsity plays a home 
match, the other varsity will 
practice in the evening. Dates 
of matches will appear in the 
William and Mary News  for the 
week they are scheduled. 

Attention:   Undergraduates 

The Student Aid Office reminds 
William and Mary undergraduates 
that NOW is the time to reapply 
for financial assistance for the 
1973-74 session. Students who 
received assistance in 1972-73, 
if they have not done so, should 
secure an application and the 
Parents' Confidential Statement 
from the Student Aid Office in 
James Blair Hall 310 without 
delay. William and Mary Science 
Contest winners should also com¬ 
plete the application. 

Independent William and Mary 
students who wish to apply for 
the National Direct Student Loan 
(subject to funding) or the 
Guaranteed Student Loan for the 
1973-74 session should secure 
the Student Financial Statement 
from the Student Aid Office 
during April, 1973. The Guar¬ 
anteed Student Loan, although 
applied for through local lend¬ 
ing agencies, requires an 
analysis of the family financial 
condition by the Financial Aid 
Officer. 

"Improvisation is exhausting," 
according to Chris Bram, '74, of 
Virginia Beach, who is currently 
working on a film which will be 
part of the Student Film Festival 
May 9. 

Entitled "Nothing Falls 
Apart," it is a silent film, 
accompanied by a taped narration 
which "gives it the effect of an 
illustrated story." The sequen¬ 
ces were often invented on the 
spot for the College students who 
take part in it. 

When he films, Chris maintains 
a frantic pace which can leave 
him feeling burned out. Depend¬ 
ing on how the work goes, this 
feeling can be either good or 
bad, he added. 

"The film directors I admire 
most are Truffaut, Bertolucci, 
and Renoir," he said. Their 
techniques are not easily trans¬ 
lated into films made with a 
Super-8 camera, which is far less 
adaptable than professional 
equipment. "In the field, there 
are many practical considerations 
related to working on a low 
budget. As a result, my films 
usually end up using the tech¬ 
niques I would theoretically want 
to avoid. Sometimes the only 
thing that prevents me from hurl¬ 
ing the camera to the floor and 
stomping on it is the fact that 
I use borrowed equipment," he 
added. 

He made his first movie for a 
church youth group during high 
school. Next, for an off-campus 
film class, he made a film which 
was a variation on Little Red 
Riding Hood, entitled "Getting 
the Stuff to Grandma." 

Since then he has completed 
a Queen's Guard documentary, a 
surrealistic film entitled 
"Lively Tops," and used up many 
yards of experimental film. 

Two-Year Program 
Offered by ROTC 

The Reserve Officers Training 
Corps is offering a two-year pro¬ 
gram for students interested in 
receiving a commission but who 
were not enrolled in the program 
during their freshman and sopho¬ 
more years. 

These students will initially 
go to a basic training camp in 
lieu of their first two years in 
the program and will enroll in 
the advanced course during their 
junior and senior years. The 
cadets will be paid for the six- 
week catch-up in basic camp and 
will receive $100 per month for 
ten months during each year. 

Orientation on the program 
will be held in the Campus 
Center Monday, April 9, at 
12 noon and 4 p.m. 

State Surplus Vehicles 
Listed in Purchasing 

The Purchasing Office has a 
listing of nearly 200 surplus 
automobiles, trucks and other 
vehicles being disposed of by 
various State agencies with bid 
opening scheduled April 13. Many 
of the vehicles, especially those 
used by the State Police, are 
listed as in good condition and 
some are 1971 models. College 
employees are prohibited by law 
from purchasing vehicles or other 
property belonging to this 
College, but they may bid on 
other State surplus property. 

TS^ 

Chris works part time as a 
projectionist for the Audio- 
Visual Department. He is 
director for the Festival Film 
Society, associate editor of the 
William and Mary Review,  a member 
of ROTC, and a former newspaper 
reporter for the Virginian-Pilot. 

He hopes that other student 
film-makers on campus will par¬ 
ticipate in the FFS Student Film 
Festival.  Included in the show¬ 
ing so far are "Pyre," a film 
about three people living in an 
abandoned car, by E. S. May, '73, 
of Clarksville, Md.; and 
"Gripes," a film about life in 
the Governor's mansion in 
Mississippi, by Jay Trapnell, 
'75, of Arlington. 

AAUP Meeting Monday 
There will be an AAUP meeting 

on Monday, April 9, at 8 p.m. in 
the Dodge Room of Phi Beta Kappa 
Hall. 

The agenda will include a dis¬ 
cussion of the proposed statement 
on Academic Freedom, Tenure and 
Due Process Procedures for the 
Faculty Handbook and a report on 
the revised Virginia retirement 
program.   _  
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Personnel Bulletin Official Memoranda 
Job Openings 

The following positions are open at the College. For informa¬ 
tion about these positions, apply at the Personnel Office in 
person. Room 201, James Blair Hall: 

Lab-Mechanic B - with 3 years experience in repairs and 
maintenance of audio-visual equipment 

Clerk-Typist B 

Clerk-Steno D - with knowledge of medical terms and records 

Clerk D - with 3 years postal experience 

Individuals who are currently employed by the College will be 
considered for these positions provided that they have first 
advised their immediate supervisors in writing of their interest 
in being considered for other positions. A copy of this corres¬ 
pondence and an acknowledgement by the employee's supervisor must 
be received in the Personnel Office before the applicant will be 
considered. The College of William and Mary is an Equal 
Opportunity Employer. Qualified women and minority applicants are 
encouraged to apply. 

Service Ratings for Permanent Classified Employees 

Continued employment in the service of the Commonwealth is 
assured by the Virginia Personnel Act on the basis of merit and 
fitness.  It is incumbent upon each appointing authority to take 
those actions within his purview which will assure appointment on 
the basis of merit and fitness, and to remove from the service of 
the Commonwealth those persons who do not meet this measure. 
Accordingly, employees at the College shall be rated annually in 
accordance with the following procedure. 

As of December in any year, supervisors shall rate tne service 
of each employee annually under his rating jurisdiction since the 
first day of the preceding September. Service ratings shall be 
signed by the rating official and be approved by one other 
official of the College.  Supervisors are encouraged to discuss 
the service rating with the employee, and point out any outstand¬ 
ing strengths or weaknesses.  Employees are entitled to review 
their completed service rating on file in the Personnel Office. 

The service ratings of employees shall be considered: 

(a) In making or approving changes in the pay of an employee 
upward or downward within the limits of the scale of pay 
for the class of the position occupied. 

(b) In determining the order of layoff of employees subject 
thereto, and their order of eligibility for reinstatement 
under the provisions of these rules. 

(c) In determining what employees shall be eligible for pro¬ 
motion to positions of higher classes and the order of 
elieibility therefor. 

(d) In determining which employees are rendering service of 
such a low standard that action should be taken under the 
rules relative to demotion, transfer, and removal. 

Salary Increases for Permanent Classified Employees 

Permanent classified State employees are eligible for a one¬ 
time merit increase six months subsequent to the initial date of 
permanent employment. This type of increase is not automatic, by 
any means, and will be granted only to those employees who were 
initially employed on a permanent basis at the basic entrance 
rate, are rendering completely satisfactory service, and whose 
services the College wishes to retain. 

Permanent classified State employees are eligible for an annual 
merit increase twelve months subsequent to the initial date of 
permanent employment, or twelve months subsequent to the one-time 
six months merit increase, whichever is later. This type of 
increase is not automatic, by any means, and will be granted only 
to those employees who are rendering completely satisfactory 
service, as indicated by annual service ratings and subsequent 
review, and whose services the College wishes to retain. 

Other increases may be authorized by the Governor of the 
Commonwealth of Virginia.  Such increases will be granted only to 
those employees rendering completely satisfactory service, and 
whose services the College wishes to retain. 

When official information is received concerning possible 
salary increases for permanent classified employees at the College 
of William and Mary, such information will be published in the 
William and Mary Neuo. 

Bulletin Board 

Administrator for Project PLUS 

Wanted - resident administra¬ 

tor for Project PLUS as of 
September 1. Essential to the 
success of the program is a 
married couple resident in the 
building. 

For further details, contact 

Carl Beyer, director of Honors 
and Experimental Programs, at 

Ext. 417 or 549. 

Deadline for applications is 

April 6. 

Peace Corps-VISTA Reps, 

on Campus 

Representatives of the Peace 
Corps and VISTA Offices in Wash¬ 
ington, D.C, will be in the 
lobby of the Campus Center from 

9 a.m. to 4 p.m., April 5-6. 
Free information will be avail¬ 
able for all major subject areas. 

To: All Sophomore Students 

All students who have completed three semesters in college will 
be required to declare their fields of concentration in the 
offices of the Dean of Men and the Dean of Women between Monday, 
April 9, 1973 and Friday, April 20, 1973.  Prior to this, on 
Wednesday evening, April 4, 1973, they will have an opportunity to 
attend meetings sponsored by the departments to discuss concentra¬ 
tion requirements and career and graduate school opportunities in 
the various fields.  It is hoped that these meetings will serve to 
answer any of the questions students have relative to declaring 
their concentration. 

Each department will make two presentations of 45 minutes each 
and will be located according to the schedule below. The first 
presentation will begin at 7 p.m. and conclude by 7:45 p.m. The 
procedure will be repeated from 7:45 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. in order to 
allow students to attend the meeting of two different departments. 

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 4, 1973 

7-8:30 p.m. 

ANTHROPOLOGY 
BIOLOGY 
BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION 
CHEMISTRY 
CLASSICAL STUDIES 
ECONOMICS 
EDUCATION 
ENGLISH 
FINE ARTS 
GEOLOGY 
GOVERNMENT 
HISTORY 
INTERDISCIPLINARY 
MATHEMATICS 
MODERN LANGUAGES 
MUSIC 
PHILOSOPHY 
P.E. FOR MEN 
PHYSICS 
PSYCHOLOGY 
SOCIOLOGY 
THEATRE AND SPEECH 

Social Science 1 
Millington Auditorium 
Small 109 
Andrews 101 
Jones 201 
Social Science 141 
Social Science 20 
Social Science 342 
Andrews 201 
Social Science 203 
Social Science 39 
Social Science 343 
Social Science 202 
Jones 202 
Social Science 220 
Social Science 302 
Jones 207 
Social Science 36 
Small 102 
Millington 117 
Social Science 201 
Social Science 101 

ALL SOPHOMORES ARE URGED TO ATTEND THESE SESSIONS EVEN IF THEY 
ARE ALREADY SURE OF THE FIELD IN WHICH THEY WILL CONCENTRATE. 

During the period from Monday, April 9, 1973 through Friday, 
April 20, 1973, sophomore students will declare their concentra¬ 
tions by appointment in the offices of the Dean of Men and Dean of 
Women. The Deans will notify each student of the exact date of 
his appointment. The process will include a conference with the 
head of the department of the major field selected, for the 
purpose of planning the student's degree program for the next 
two years. 

Robert A. Johnston 
Associate Dean of the Faculty of 

Arts and Sciences 

King Scholarship Drive Underway 

Alma Winbome and Daniel Gepford (left), student co-chairmen 

of the Martin Luther King Scholarship drive on campus this year, 
are pictured with Gerald Johnson of the Geology Department, 

faculty coordinator for the drive.      ,, 
The Martin Luther King Scholarship, established in 1968 by 

the Faculty of Arts and Sciences, serves as an incentive for 
minority students who indicate an interest in attending William 
and Mary but may be unable to do so without financial assistance. 

Scholarship funds, to date, have totalled $7,810.65 and during 
the academic year 1971-72 totalled $2,637.49. Twenty-six minority 

students have been recipients of the award. Contributions are 
made by faculty members of all schools, the staff, student organi¬ 

zations, and alumni. 
Mr. Johnson noted that this year a greater effort would be 

exerted to solicit funds for the scholarship among all sectors 

of the College community. 



THE CALENDAR 
TUESDAY, APRIL 3 

Spring recess ends 8 a.m. 
School of Education Doctoral Committee Meeting: CC, Gold Room, 

9:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. 
Phi Delta Kappa: CC, Room B, 12 noon 

* Arlington Schools Teacher Interviews: CC, Room C, 1-4 p.m. 
Tennis: W&M vs. Williams College, Adair Courts, 3 p.m. 
SA Senate: CC, Rooms A&B, 7 p.m. 
Catholic Mass: Wren Chapel, 7 p.m. 
English Club: Miss Helen Pike, "Ruskin's Criticism," PBK, 

Dodge Room, 7 p.m. 
Fellowship of Christian Athletes: CC, Room D, 7:30 p.m. 
Pi Delta Phi Film: CC, Theatre, 8 p.m. 
Odd Tuesday Night Society: CC, Room C, 8 p.m. 
Chemistry Dept. Seminar in Applied Chemistry: Dr. John D. 

Hoffman, Director of Materials Research of the National 
Bureau of Standards, William Small Physical Lab., Room 113, 
8 p.m. 

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 4 
* Arlington Schools Teacher Interviews: CC, Room C, 9 a.m.-4 p.m. 

Baseball: W&M vs. Old Dominion University, Gary Field Park, 
2:30 p.m. 

Civilisation Series Film: "Heroic Materialism," Millington 
Aud., 4 p.m. 

Pi Beta Phi Rush Party: Matoaka Shelter, 4:30 p.m. 
Evensong Service: Bruton Parish Boys and Girls Choirs, Wren 

Chapel, 4:45 p.m. 
Krishna-Yoga Society: CC, Gold Room, 6:30 p.m. 
Publications Council: CC, Room C, 7:30 p.m. 
Chemistry Dept. Seminar in Applied Chemistry: Dr. John D. 

Hoffman, William Small Physical Lab., Room 113, 8:30 p.m. 
Dept. Meetings (Concentration): see page 3 

THURSDAY, APRIL 5 
* Alamance Co., Graham, N.C. Teacher Interviews: CC, Green Room, 

9 a.m.-4 p.m. 
Law School Cocktail Party: CC, Theatre, 4 p.m. 
Board of Student Affairs: CC, Room C, 4:45 p.m. 
Holy Communion: Wren Chapel, 5 p.m. 
Christian Science: Wren Chapel, 6:15 p.m. 
English Dept. Film: "The Caretaker," Millington Aud., 7&9 p.m. 
Publications Council: CC, Room C, 7:30 p.m. 
Students International Meditation Society: CC, Rooms A&B, 

7:30 p.m. 
Marshal 1-Wythe Law Wives: CC, Theatre, 7:30 p.m. 
Delta Phi Alpha: CC, Gold Room, 8 p.m. 
W&M Concert Series: James Kreger, Cellist, PBK, 8:15 p.m. 
Williamsburg Players: "Wait Until Dark," 610 York St., 

8:30 p.m., $2.50 
Placement Office Interviews: VISTA, CC Lobby, (all majors) 

FRIDAY, APRIL 6 
* 3 Village Central School District of Setauket, N.Y. Teacher 

Interviews: CC, Green Room, 9 a.m.-12 noon 
School of Education Meeting and Luncheon: CC, Sit 'N Bull 

Room, 10 a.m.-3 p.m. 
W&M Christian Fellowship: CC, Sit 'N Bull Room, 10 a.m.-3 p.m. 
Baseball: W&M vs. University of Maine, Gary Field Park, 

2:30 p.m. 

English 208 Play: Tom Stoppard's "Rosencrantz and Guildenstern 
are Dead," CC, Theatre, 5 p.m. 

Hillel: Temple Beth El, 7:30 p.m. 
Rock Concert: Stephen Stills and Manassas, W&M Hall, 8 p.m. 
Civilisation Series Film: "Heroic Materialism," Millington 

Aud., 8 p.m. 
Williamsburg Players: "Wait Until Dark," 610 York St., 

8:30 p.m., $2.50 
CaMU Coffeehouse: CaMU Student Center, 526 Jamestown Road, 

9 p.m.-midnight 
Kappa Delta Spring Pledge Dance: CC, Ballroom, 9 p.m.-l a.m. 
Placement Office Interviews: VISTA, CC Lobby, (all majors) 

SATURDAY, APRIL 7 
High School Football Clinic: W&M Hall, 8 a.m.-2 p.m. 
National Teachers Exam: Washington Hall, Room 200, 

8 a.m.-5 p.m. 
Va. Library Assoc. Junior Members Round Table: CC, Rooms A&B, 

9 a.m.-4 p.m. 
Kappa Alpha Theta District Conference: Andrews Aud., 

9 a.m.-5 p.m. 
Tennis: W&M vs. Harvard University, Adair Courts, 10 a.m. 
Organ Recital: Wren Chapel, 11 a.m. 
Phi Mu Alpha Sinfonia American Composers' Recital: CC, 

Theatre, 1-5 p.m. 
Varsity Football Intrasquad Spring Game: Cary Field, 2 p.m. 
SA Film: "Bonnie and Clyde," W&M Hall, 7:30 and 10 p.m. 
Gamma Phi Beta Spring Pledge Dance: CC, Ballroom, 9 p.m.-l a.m. 
Kappa Sigma Dance: CC, Theatre, 9 p.m.-l a.m. 

SUNDAY, APRIL 8 
CW 27th annual Williamsburg Garden Symposium: "Prelude to 

Spring," Williamsburg Conference Center, (through April 14) 
Baha'i Assoc." CC, Gold Room, 3 p.m. 
W&M Christian Fellowship Lecture: CC, Theatre 4 p.m. 
Music Dept. Opera Workshop: CC, Ballroom, 8:15 p.m. 

MONDAY, APRIL 9 
Baseball:    W&M vs. The Citadel, doubleheader, 1:30 p.m. 
Military Science Dept.:    Presentation of an Orientation on the 

U.S. ROTC two-year program, CC, Rooms A&B, 12 noon & 4 p.m. 
Festival  Film Society:    "Masculine-Feminine," Millington Aud., 

1 & 8 p.m. 
Chemistry Dept. seminar in Applied Science:    Dr. Warren W. 

Kaeding, William Small  Physical Lab., Room 113, 8 p.m. 
Debate:    William F.  Buckley, Jr.  vs. Ramsey Clark, "America's 

System of Justice," W&M Hall, 8 p.m.   (tickets: $1; 
M&M students 25*) 

AAUP Meeting:    PBK, Dodge Room, 8 p.m. 
Young Americans for Freedom Reception:    CC, Sit  'N Bull Room, 

By appointment only. 
Washington 212. 

Please contact Teacher Placement Office, 

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISEMENTS 

For Sale 

1966 Sunbeam Alpine sportscar, 
clean and in good mechanical 
condition.    New battery and ton- 
neau cover, extra carburetors. 
Will sell at book value - $600. 
Call 229-0375. 

-     Horse for sale:    1/2 quarter 
horse, 1/2 thoroughbred.    Can go 
both English and Western.    11 
years old.    Buckskin color.    15.3 
hands high.    Well mannered and 
has a smooth ride.    Has been 
vetted out as a pleasure horse. 
$450.    Call Fran Si can* after 
5 p.m., 229-2731. 

Italian design cyclette for 
indoor exercise.    From Sears, 
Jan.  1972, never used.    Sturdy 
construction (Sears' best), dash¬ 
board speedometer for "speed" and 
"distance traveled," also on 
dashboard, provision for tension 
control  for "hills and resistance 
indication."    Purchase price was 
$87.10 including catalogue price 
of $79.95 and freight and taxes. 
Will  sell for $50.    For further 
information phone 229-1204. 

Automatic Dishwasher.    West- 
inghouse under-counter model, 
five years old.    In working 
order; wood panel  front.    $30. 
229-3906. 

By First Owner:    Near school. 
All brick rancher with 3 bed¬ 
rooms, 1 1/2 ceramic tile baths, 
living room with fireplace, 
formal dining room, eat-in 
kitchen with dishwasher, family 
room, utility room with washer- 
dryer, fenced in brick patio on 
a large landscaped corner lot. 
Middle SO's.    Call 229-6142. 

2 10-gallon fish aquariums; 
I 20-ganon fish aquarium.    AIT 
fully outfitted with pumps, 
filters, heaters, fish, etc. 
Priced reasonably.    Must sell 
since moving.    Call 564-9817 
after 6 p.m. 

Sailboat - Sunflower; less 
than 1 year old; customized - 
II ft. Lateen Rigged.    $150. 
Call 229-3158. 

Baby furniture - crib and mat¬ 
tress, high chair, play pen, car 
bed and bathinette.    $45 or will 
sell separately.    229-5782. 

21" Toro power lawnmower; 
3 yrs. old.    $60.    S. Dean Olson, 
229-8622. 

For Rent 
3 Bedroom house from early 

June to late August; Winston 
Terrace, 2 miles from campus; 
large fenced back yard.    $175 per 
month or $425 for the summer. 
Prof. Baron, 229-7660. 

Newport News, excel, resid. 
area, within walking distance 
from shop, centers, James River, 
Mariners Museum Park.    Furnished 
house, 2 Ig.  bdrs., 2 baths, Ig. 
Ir. f/p. dr, scr. porch, nice 
yard, sep. garage.    Mid July '73- 
mid Aug.   '74, approximately. 
For information call Charles F. 
Perdrisat, Newport News 596-5753. 
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